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Annual Cury Parish Meeting held on Wednesday 09 May 2018 at 7.30pm at Cury Methodist Chapel, Cury
Councillors Present

A Boaden
(Chairman)



R Curnow 
(Vice Chairman)
K Lightfoot

B Lugg



Miss P Oates


S Sugrue

R Wright

The Chairman opened the meeting and welcomed everyone to the Annual Parish Meeting.  There was one member of the public in attendance.
1.
Election of Chairman
The Clerk asked for nominations for Chairman of the Council.  Councillor R Curnow nominated Councillor A Boaden and Councillor S Sugrue seconded the proposal.  It was RESOLVED that Councillor A Boaden continued to be the Chairman, which he accepted.
The Chairman asked for nominations for Vice Chairman of the Council.   Councillor Miss P Oates nominated Councillor R Curnow and Councillor R Wright seconded the proposal.  It was RESOLVED that Councillor R Curnow would continue to be the Vice-Chairman, and he accepted.  

2.
Election of other Officers
It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor Miss P Oates and RESOLVED to fill the following positions as listed:-

Footpaths - Councillor Miss P Oates

Highways – Councillor S Sugrue
Playing Field, Burial Ground and Allotments – Councillors B Lugg, R Curnow and K Lightfoot
Emergency Planning – Councillor R Wright and Councillor S Sugrue 
3.
Chairman’s Report
The Chairman thanked all of the Councillors for standing for election or co-option over the last year.  He felt that the Parish Council had held successful meetings over the past twelve months and congratulated Councillors on working hard to make Cury a better place to live.  He thanked the Councillors for their ongoing support and commitment to the Parish Council.  Finally, the Chairman thanked the Clerk for her efforts for the Parish Council.
4.
Other reports
The Head Teacher of Cury School was in attendance and gave a report to the Parish Council.  Mrs Louise Jones stated that she’d been at Cury School since January and was covering Lisa Newberry’s secondment.  Mrs Jones was also the Head Teacher at Landewednack School and she felt that the two schools were working well together and enhancing the children’s opportunities in both schools.  A Community Art Project would be held on 5 June 2018 to which everyone was invited.  Two new families had joined the school and there were 35 children on the school role.  Mrs Jones welcomed anyone to visit the school and was hoping to hold an open day in the Autumn Term.  Following a question from Councillor S Sugrue, Mrs Jones confirmed that both Cury and Landewednack Schools used the Helford River Sailing Club.  Councillor K Lightfoot raised concerns over the lack of male role models at the School.  Mrs Jones advised the meeting that individuals were selected for their teaching ability and that male teachers and teaching assistants at Primary level were few and far between.  However, Landewednack School did have male teaching staff and Cury School pupils were mixing classes with Landewednack pupils which gave the opportunity to be taught by different teachers while making new friends.  The Chairman thanked Mrs Jones for taking the time to attend the Parish Council meeting and for forging the good links between both schools.  She then left the meeting.

5.
Financial Report
The Clerk advised the meeting of the receipts and payments incurred by the Parish Council during 2017/17, as attached.  It was proposed by Councillor S Sugrue, seconded by Councillor R Wright and RESOLVED to accept the financial report.
6.
Fees for 2017 – 2018
The Clerk had undertaken a burial fee review, which was circulated.  It was proposed by Councillor B Lugg, seconded by Councillor R Curnow and RESOLVED that the fees would remain the same for the forthcoming year.
There were currently two names on the waiting list for an allotment, which cost £25 per year. It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor Miss P Oates and REOSLVED to not to increase the Allotment Fees for the forthcoming year.
The Clerks’ salary was discussed, and the Clerk left the room during the discussion.  It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor B Lugg and RESOLVED to keep the scale point and the hours per week the same – 6.5 hours per week on scale point 25.
7.
Maintenance Contracts
The existing contractor for the playing field, cemetery and footpath maintenance had supplied a tender for 2018-19.  Cutting of the footpaths would be £564.52 – the amount paid to the Parish Council by Cornwall Council.  The cutting of the village green, park and cemetery would remain the same as last year, £1,275.  The bus shelters would continue to cost £160 per year for four cleans of the two bus shelters.  Cormac had quoted £576.23 to cut the football field under the same terms as last year.  It was proposed by Councillor R Curnow, seconded by Councillor B Lugg and REOSLVED to accept the tender prices.
8.
Dispensation for voting on matters relating to the Jubilee Playing field

The Chairman explained to the meeting that the Parish Council was required to issue a dispensation to Councillors annually to discuss financial matters relating to the Jubilee Playing Field due to being Trustees of the Playing Field.  It was proposed by Councillor R Wright, seconded by Councillor R Curnow and RESOLVED for the Council to award all Members a dispensation in respect of financial decisions relating to the Jubilee Playing Field until the day of the Annual Meeting in May 2019.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.15pm.
Signed: ……………………………………..

Dated: ……………………..



Chairman
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